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[bookmark: RecToC][bookmark: CaseBackground][bookmark: _Toc94516455] Case Background	
On November 20, 2024, Florida Public Utilities Company (FPUC) and Florida City Gas (FCG) (jointly, the Parties) filed a joint petition for approval of standardization and alignment of the Parties’ tariffs. The Parties are not proposing any rate changes in their schedules at this time. The Parties filed this petition as an ongoing effort to eliminate inconsistencies across the Parties’ platform, and to standardize their individual transportation service programs for purposes to achieve consistency with providing natural gas services.
In September 2023, Chesapeake Utilities Corporation (Chesapeake) purchased FCG from NextEra Energy; therefore, Chesapeake is the parent company of both FCG and FPUC. Since the acquisition, Chesapeake has taken steps to standardize and align FPUC and FCG as shown in the purchased gas adjustment and energy conservation cost recovery clause dockets shown in the petition. The Commission has jurisdiction over this matter pursuant to Sections 366.03, 366.04, 366.05, and 366.06, Florida Statutes (F.S.).
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[bookmark: DiscussionOfIssues]Discussion of Issues
Issue 1:	 
 Should the Parties' proposed revisions to their tariffs be suspended?
Recommendation: 
 Yes. Staff recommends that the proposed revisions to the tariffs be suspended to allow staff sufficient time to review the petition and gather all pertinent information in order to present the Commission with an informed recommendation on the proposed tariff revisions. (P. Kelley)
Staff Analysis: 
 Staff recommends that the proposed revisions to the Parties’ tariffs be suspended to allow staff sufficient time to review the petition and gather all pertinent information in order to present the Commission with an informed recommendation on the proposed tariff revisions.
Pursuant to Section 366.06(3), F.S., the Commission may withhold consent to the operation of all or any portion of a new rate schedule, delivering to the utility requesting such a change, a reason, or written statement of a good cause for doing so within 60 days. Staff believes that the reason stated above is a good cause consistent with the requirement of Section 366.06(3), F.S.

Issue 2:	 
 Should this docket be closed?
Recommendation: 
[bookmark: IssueRecommendation] No. This docket should remain open pending the Commission’s decision on the proposed tariff revisions. (Sandy)
Staff Analysis: 
 This docket should remain open pending the Commission’s decision on the proposed tariff revisions.
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